
LA RUE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 
May 2019 minutes 

The La Rue Board of Public Affairs met in regular session May 29, 2019. Present were board members 
Wendy Crabtree and Doug Shawver.  Also present was Clerk Mary Price, and Tyler Howell. Visitors: None   

The regular meeting minutes were read and approved with a motion by Wendy Crabtree and second by 
Doug Shawver.   

The financial report - was given and bills presented for payment.  Doug Shawver moved to pay the bills 
and seconded by Wendy Crabtree, motion passed. 
Complaints – None 
 
Old Business- 
Update on PLC error code from April:  AEP could not find anything with the electric at the plant, Wigen 
did not find anything with the system that would cause the error, and lastly the generator had its yearly 
service completed.   
 
The Board will need to purchase a new hydrant for in front of the Methodist Church once the money is 
available.   
 
Everything is ready for the meter replacement at Kiwanis and once the ground dries out the Board will 
notify the apartments they will be without water.  Tyler Howell stated he thought they would complete 
the meter replacement in June and the Board would be present to help.  The Board discussed metering 
all the units at Kiwanis and at this point, it is not a viable option with cost of meters and supplies.  Lastly, 
when the rates are raised for the tower replacement the Board will charge the increase per unit on the 
base.   
 
 
New Business –  
 
 
The next regular meeting will be June 24, 2018 in the Village Council Room.   

_____________________________________                                _________________________________ 

Chairman                                                                                                 Clerk 


